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Ferny Lane/Taylors Road Roundabout Update 
Norfolk Island Regional Council wish to advise that the Traffic conditions at Ferny Lane, 
Taylors Road and Grassy Road are now governed by the Roundabout rule. 

Motorists are asked to drive with caution, as work will still continue over the next few 
days to finalise the last sections of the drainage.  

Other works that will continue will be; 

• Re-Sealing of the Car parks and Road shoulders 
• Installation of the New Footpath 
• Installation of signage and line marking 
• Installation of lighting 

Council would like to take this opportunity to thank all contractors and staff who have 
been involved with the installation of the roundabout, including the installation of the 
footpath, which is located in a very busy and challenging environment.  

A special thank you to Paul Kiernan and Owners Ian and Jasmine Kiernan, for allowing 
traffic to be diverted through their property during the closure of Mitchell’s Lane.  

Finally we would like to thank the community for your patience, co-operation and 
positive feedback during these works.  
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